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Students use the internet to do live lab work
STUDENTS at Cambridge University can now carry out live lab experiments - from 
many miles away.

The UK's first "weblab" has been unveiled at Cambridge University.

It means wherever they are, students can now log on to the internet and control a 
simple experiment, conducted in a reactor in the Department of Chemical 
Engineering.

The reactor itself is set up to carry out a relatively simple colour-changing 
experiment using two chemicals.

But the principle has huge implications for the sharing of resources in the future.

Many universities have excellent teaching facilities which, because of their nature, 
are only used for a few hours per term and then lie idle for the rest of the year.

The weblab means this equipment could now become accessible from anywhere in 
the world, 24 hours a day.

The concept could save resources and allow other universities to access teaching 
materials they would not otherwise possess.

Prof Lynn Gladden, head of the department of chemical engineering, said: "We are 
delighted to have the Cambridge weblab in our department.

"This gives students an excellent opportunity to get experience on real industrial 
equipment."

The facility was formally launched by Martin Kremer, science director at the German 
embassy, at a ceremony also attended by Prof Ian Leslie, Pro-Vice-Chancellor of 
Cambridge University, and the executive director of the Cambridge-MIT Institute, 
Professor Mike Gregory.
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